Mr. Douglas Elleby, BPAC

September 6, 1967

John D. Peabody, Training Officer

USAID Non-Project Related Participant Training

Ref. : Your memo of August 22 and Staff Announcement 456 of April 28, 1967

I have your Operations Memorandum of August 22 in which you refer to Ricardo Goulart Jahn as a potential candidate under our Non-Project Related Participant Training Program.

Although it had (until recently) been planned to carry on the project at the same level of funding as in Fiscal Year 1967, we are not sure now how this project will be handled in the present Fiscal Year. I understand there is a question of transferring the funds to another activity which has been shortfunded. If this is so there will probably be only funds sufficient to provide extensios for those individuals with programs initiated in Fiscal Year 1967. For this reason, I am returning the documents on Mr. Jahn, as we cannot accept new applications until the problem is resolved.